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Following the AGM of 2019 the Hall was extensively booked with a large variety of groups 
and organizations and the way ahead seemed to be a steady process of more of the same.  
The Users of the Hall were: 
Stow Craft Fayre 
Creators of Craft 
Clothing Sale 
Three Shires Craft 
Manteaux 
Stow Civic Society 
Teak Garden Furniture 
Kates Quiz  Night  
Juliet Robbins 
Sheila Price Dance 
Cotswold Baby Ballet 
 
 
In January 2020 the first rumblings of the COVID-19 pandemic were felt and by March the 
entire country was in lockdown.  All activities in the Hall were cancelled and effectively the 
Hall put in mothballs.  No further activities have taken place since then apart from minimal 
cleaning and administrative checks.  Happily, the Government provided an emergency 
grant of £10,000 which has protected the Hall’s finances and, as can be seen in the 
Treasurer’s Report, the Hall’s finances are remarkably healthy considering the 
circumstances generally.  The Trustees have determined that the Hall is to be re-opened, 
provided there is not a second wave of infection, on 1st October and this will only be done 
on the strict assurance by each Hirer that they take full responsibility for the activity taking 
place in the Hall.  The Trustees are responsible for the provision of a building in which an 
activity can take place; they are not responsible for the way in which activity is carried out. 
 
It is with regret that the resignation of the Administrator, Dawn Fox was accepted and I take 
this opportunity to thank Dawn for her hard work in the particularly trying circumstances of 
the COVID pandemic and in being “shielded” therein.  On a pro-tem basis Mrs Delyth 
Eastabrook has taken over as Administrator whilst a permanent replacement is sought. 
 
Against the background of the pandemic the Hall is in a good condition with a long list of 
potential returning Hirers and healthy finances.  Future activities planned involve some 
remodelling of the toilets, the possibility of bringing the attic floor or at least part of it back 
into more regular use and the potential provision of electric car charging points for the use 
of visitors to Stow on the Wold subject to further discussions with the Town Council and other 
Stakeholders. 
 
It is therefore with the hope that the Hall can resume its normal activities in a COVID free 
World that I present this report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Andrew Eastabrook 
Chairman of the Trustees 
 
 
 
 
 
















